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R.B. COPPING
F U N E RA L  S E RV I C E
Independent Family Funerals Directors Since 1935

www.coppingfunerals.co.uk 125 The Street, Poringland, Norwich NR14 7RP
01508 494434

56 Langley Road, Chedgrave, nr Loddon NR14 6HE
01508 521159

For Personal Attention 
with Dignity and Respect

Private Chapels of Rest

Memorials & floral tributes 
supplied

Pre-paid funeral plans 
available

Visit our Showroom 1 Taverham Nursery Centre,
Fir Covert Road, Taverham, Norwich NR8 6HT
www.coopersbathroomsandwetrooms.co.uk

Independent
Family
Business

OPEN MONDAY-FRIDAY 9AM-3PM & SATURDAY 10AM-3PM
OPEN SUNDAY BY APPOINTMENT ONLY

Crown
Kitchen
On Display

Wet Room
Display in
Our Showroom

• En-suites
• Shower Rooms
• Bathrooms to Suit Your Needs
• Level Access Walk in Shower Rooms
• Crown Kitchens
• Supply Only or Full Installation
• Tiling, Plastering, Electrics, Plumbing
• Small Building Work
• All Work Guaranteed
• Grant Work Undetaken
• Less Abled Wet Room



Yesterday I was pruning our big rose bush; it produces loads of little pink fl owers 
and doesn’t take much looking after at all, which is very good news if you prefer 
low-maintenance gardening. But the one thing I do know about it, is that if I want 

the fl owers to keep coming, I have to cut the old ones off as soon as they have fi nished, 
in order to encourage new growth. This year I have been a bit slower than I sometimes 
am, and there are quite a lot of rosehips starting to form already, using up potential 
fl ower energy.

As I was merrily snipping away at them, it occurred to me that what I was actually doing 
was cutting off the fruit. It doesn’t matter with a rose bush, of course, unless you are 
going to make syrup or jam or tea with the hips – or, as I think I recall from a childhood 
book, itching powder. But with plants which we grow for their fruit, like apples or pears 
or tomatoes or whatever, it would be madness to cut off the dead fl owers in search of 
new ones; there would never be any fruit.

All of this got me thinking, like most things do, about being a follower of Jesus, and 
about making followers of Jesus. It struck me that it is fairly easy to make something 
look good, like a fl ower looks good, but that a lot more work, or energy, whether on the 
plant’s side or ours, is needed to produce fruit. And I wondered whether sometimes we 
can be so keen to chase after something that looks good, that we end up choosing that 
over the fruit that will take longer to grow, but will be so valuable in the end. 

It is so exciting when someone becomes a follower of Jesus for the fi rst time. It’s just 
like my rose bush bursting into fl ower. But that fl ower has to change into fruit, and that 
doesn’t happen straight away, or make a big show of it. The rosehips I was cutting back 
yesterday were green and boring compared to the lovely pink fl owers, but slowly the 
potential for new life was forming – at least until my secateurs got in the way. When the 
bible talks about the Holy Spirit producing fruit from these fi rst fl owers of faith, it lists 
a lot of things which take time, and aren’t superfi cially impressive: patience, goodness, 
kindness, and so on. It strikes me that our social media age is one of fl owers rather than 
fruit, and that maybe patience just doesn’t look so good on TikTok or Instagram. But 
when I sit at a table with my family and there is a vase of fl owers and a bowl of fruit on 
there, I know which one is going to get eaten.

Rob

FROM THE REGISTERS
We continue to pray for all those who 
have lost loved ones recently, or are 

remembering someone particularly at 
this time of year. 
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CHURCHWARDENS
Stoke Holy Cross & Dunston

Viv (493438) & Andy (07777 675193)

Arminghall
Rob (492305) or Lyn (493422)

Caistor St Edmund
Jani (493572) & Lia (494137)

ST GEORGE’S HALL 
BOOKINGS:

Rob Baker (492305)

STOKE CHURCH HALL 
BOOKINGS:

Karen  (07761 076954)
email: karenp1963@hotmail.co.uk

STOKE HOLY CROSS 
PAVILION BOOKINGS:

Dan Ward (Parish clerk) 07563 044849

VICAR OF THE VENTA GROUP
Stoke Holy Cross with Dunston, Arminghall and Caistor St Edmund. 

Rob Baker, The Vicarage, Mill Road, Stoke Holy Cross, NR14 8PA  rob@venta-group.org  01508 492305

ASSISTANT MINISTER
Lyn Marsh - Lyn is on sabbatical leave until the end of September, 

so please contact Rob or Kirsty with any inquiries for the time being

CURATE
Kirsty Long, 1 Ponsonby Way, Poringland, NR14 7FJ 

kirstylong204@gmail.com  07878 047289,  01508 830368

For all administrative enquiries please contact admin@venta-group.org

Search Facebook and Youtube for “Venta group of churches”
www.venta-group.org                              @venta_groupwww.venta-group.org                              @venta_group

FOR ALL COPY PLEASE
send by email to 

Henry and Eostre Caswell to
 ventafree4all@outlook.com
By 10th of this month please.

We would love to feature 
your village organisation 

IN A FUTURE MAGAZINE
just get in touch and we will see 

what we can do! 
Email: ventafree4all@outlook.com

We are always happy to record the 
names of anyone from the villages 

whose funeral has been held recently, 
even if it wasn’t taken by a member of 

our ministry team.

INTERMENT OF ASHES
THOMAS CLARKE
Saturday 10th August 

at Arminghall

WEDDING
 LEON McCARTHY

&
ABBIE DOUGLAS-HUNT

Saturday 31st August 

at Stoke Holy Cross



www.mrchimney4u.co.uk
Guild of Master Chimney Sweeps Member

info@mrchimney4u.co.uk

01508 493219 or 07835 757528

I offer a professional, clean and friendly 
service/advice

Wood burners• Multi-fuel stoves• Open fires   
Inset stoves• Inglenook Fires • Aga/Rayburn

Gas/Oil • Biomass • Certificates issued

01508 493219 or 07835 757528

Gas/Oil • Biomass • Certificates issued

01508 493219 or 07835 757528

Gas/Oil • Biomass • Certificates issued

PC ASSIST @ HOME
QUALITY COMPUTER REPAIR SERVICE
www.pcassistonline.co.uk  01508 471459

S & C Window Repairs Limited

SC

S & C Window Repairs Limited

SC

07581 081636

www.sandcwindows.co.uk
 

sandcwindows@gmail.com

01603 520136

Steve Olley

01603 520136 | 0800 1601932

sandcwindows@gmail.com

www.sandcwindows.co.uk

Free estimates, no call out charge
Local independent business

Repairs to double glazed windows, doors and conservatories
Steamed up windows, broken handles, hinges, gasket, 

plus cat flaps, door panels and more...

ANCHORAGE SWIMMING POOL 
AND TENNIS COURT

Indoor Swimming Pool and Tennis Court 
In Upper Stoke Holy Cross

For your health, fi tness and leisure

The indoor pool is lovely and warm at a constant 31 degrees
With fully private half hour slots

Available everyday from 6am un� l 10pm

The Tennis Court is available to book by the hour.

Call 07519 507435
For Details and To Book

Email: info@anchorage-pool.co.uk
www.anchorage-pool.com

Please contact us on 01508 528477

Louise Cartwright (M.Ost), 
Professional Osteopath 

Registered with The General Osteopathic Council,
 Insured with the Institute of Osteopathy and

 Federation of Holistic Therapists.

For the treatment of 
Neck, Back and Joint pain, 

Sports injuries and Rehabilitation

Rookery Park Golf Club, Beccles Rd, Carlton Colville, 
NR33 8HJ. Wednesday and Friday 

Please book online at 
amyholmesosteopath.co.uk

07876255168 | louisec214@msn.com 

• Boiler Replacement 
• System Upgrade & Maintenance

• Power Flushing
• Oil Tank Replacement 

• OFTEC & Gas Safe Registered
• All at competitive prices

Call today for more information 
and a free estimate 

Matthew Townsend: 07771 732397
Office: 01508 550838

www.jandmtownsendltd.co.uk

07771 732397

www.jandmtownsendltd.co.uk

Matthew Townsend:

www.jandmtownsendltd.co.uk
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From our Curate, Kirsty

The beginning of September marks the start of a new school year, a time when parents 
are frantically rushing around buying last minute bits of uniform and stationery which is 
require for the school year ahead. One of the things I remember taking all four of my 

children out to buy before the new school year began was new lunch boxes. All with different 
designs on the front many of which would be the new craze for that time, including Thomas 
the Tank Engine, Barbie, Postman Pat, Spiderman, Snow white, Nemo and the Frozen 
characters. The last time I had to buy one of these was about 8 years ago, but it doesn’t look 
things has changed as the shops are full of new lunch boxes with the latest designs including 
Minecraft, Peppa Pig, Pokemon, Harry potter and Disney Princess’ to name but a few. 

Having a packed lunch for school or for work or to take on a day out is something that 
many of us take for granted. However, when I was at ‘New Wine’ (a Christian Festival) 
listening to a talk by the Trussel Trust last month it was drawn to my attention that many 
families across the country are struggling to fi ll a lunch box, let alone to buy a new trendy 
lunch box to use. Due to the cost-of-living crises many families who once were managing 
well are now struggling to provide the basic needs for their families. 

Having heard this I was reminded that Paul in his letter to the Romans wrote “Share with 
the Lord’s people who are in need. Practice hospitality.” (Romans 12:13)

Is this something we are in a position to do? Are we able to share what we have 
with those in need? For each of us this the way in which we can do this will differ. 
For example, you may be able to put an extra can in the food bank box at the local 
supermarket or put some items in the community pantry cupboard at Stoke Holy Cross 
Village Hall or give a struggling friend (or stranger) and their family a meal or even pay 
for some groceries to be delivered to them or fi nancially support the Trussel Trust or 
other charities supporting individuals who are struggling to provide food for themselves 
and their families.

Whatever we can do, big or small, will make a real difference to those who fi nd 
themselves in these diffi cult situations at this present time. Is there something you can 
share with those struggling to feed themselves today? 

STOKE HOLY CROSS 
THURSDAY CLUB

We are a friendly local group of 
over 55's meeting at St. Georges 
Hall Upper Stoke Holy Cross on 

the fi rst Thursday in the month at 
1.30pm and run Games and 

Bingo alternate weeks.

     Thursday 5th September 
Club Day

Outing to Southwold for 
members on Wednesday 11th

    Games afternoons commence 
at 1.00pm on the 12th and 26th 

and includes refreshments - 
£2.00 (Please bring your own 
games to share with friends).

    Bingo commences 
at 1.30pm sharp on 19th 

(Please bring a raffl e prize)

Save the Date 7pm
Saturday 16th November

Tearfund is an international Christian relief  agency based in UK. 
It currently works in around 50 countries, with a primary focus 

on supporting those in poverty and providing disaster relief for 
disadvantaged communities

A SERVICE OF  
REMEMBRANCE AND HOPE 

 
  

www.venta‐group.org  |  Facebook/YouTube “Venta Group of Churches”   
rob@venta‐group.org  |  01508 492305 

 
at Caistor St Edmund Church 

on Sunday 15th September 2024 at 4pm 
 

We are personally inviting people who have lost people 
close to them during the past five years, but everyone is 
very welcome.  As part of the service you will be invited 

to light a candle to thank God for your loved one.   
 

If you know of someone who might find such a service 
helpful, please do encourage them to come along.  

 
Tea and cake will be served afterwards. 
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Baptism of Beauden 
and Zara at Stoke Holy 
Cross on 21st July

It was lovely to welcome Beauden and Zara and their parents 
and godparents, wider family and friends, as we celebrated their 
baptisms on Sunday 21st July. As you can see from the pictures 

there was a lovely crowd of people and it was wonderful to share 
with them all that Jesus is the good shepherd who loves coming 
and looking for sheep who have got lost.

We’re always really pleased to hear from families on our community 
or with a close connection to our churches, who would like to celebrate their new baby in some way. Whether that’s a baptism 
(Christening), where parents and godparents promise to bring up the child to know and follow Jesus, or another form of service like a 
thanksgiving, we’re happy to talk about what we can do for you, and encourage you to get in touch.

All Invited afternoon 
at the Vicarage

It was so lovely to see so many young families and masses of children 
all enjoying fun in the garden as you can see from the photographs. 
There was lots to do and time to chat as well as enjoying some 

home made cakes for afternoon tea on the lawn.

Then to top it all off we had a burgers and sausages barbecue 
with salads plus yummy home made puddings for afters.
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St George’s Hall Dementia Support Group

We warmly welcome people living with dementia and their carers to our regular Café sessions in St 
George’s hall, Upper Stoke Holy Cross on the 2nd and 4th Mondays of each month ( except bank 
holidays) at 10am to 12 midday. There are fun activities also entertainment to enjoy along with good 

conversation, helpful support and information we also have two subsidised outings a year.

Dates for September are:  9th September a trip to Pensthorpe has been arranged

23rd September we are planting some bulbs in pots ready for Christmas fl owering.

There are no joining fees, just a small charge for refreshments and no referral is necessary. We are pleased to to welcome anyone 
wishing to become a volunteer, a very rewarding thing to do, and a place to meet new friends.

For information call, 01508 493661, 01508 494742, or 01508 495580   Website is www.st.george’s-dementia-support-group.uk

Deep Sea Divers Holiday Club
What a brilliant week we had at Deep Sea Divers Holiday Club! These are just a few 

pictures of the great time we had with 30 or so children having fun together and fi nding 
out more about the deep love of Jesus.

One of the things we did was to learn this wonderful bit of Ephesians 3:  “I pray that you 
can understand how wide and how long and how high and how deep Jesus’s love is.” If 
your children came along, why not ask them if they have been thinking about that since the 
Holiday Club; if not, you could pray it for yourself: it’s amazing what happens when people 
start to make these words their own.

New Community Hall
The new hall is really looking splendid now with the scaffolding down and 50 solar panels on the roof.  The cladding makes the 
outside of the building look very smart and the windows are in and  the glazing fi nishes the outside.  But of course, there is the 
matter of the inside.

Some members of the Parish Council and others, who have been involved with the planning for the hall, were allowed a brief visit 
inside.  It was very exciting to see the lay out, with a good-sized hall, generous storage rooms, hatches from the kitchen for a cafe/
bar.  But there is a way to go.   The work now begins on installing the services, kitting out the kitchen, and other areas. So, progress 
visible from the outside will slow, but it is full steam ahead inside.   

Unfortunately, there has been a delay in the date on which the building will be handed over to the PC.  This is due in part to the 
sustained bad weather early on in the build and also due to a couple of amendments which were made to the original plan which 
became necessary as the build continued in order to maximise the potential of the hall The combined effect has resulted in an 
increase in costs so there will be a series of fund raising events over the next few months which we hope everyone will support.  

Glyn Davies, who has played a huge role in the project, has completed a 75 mile bike ride to raise funds for the pre-school to buy 
storage equipment for the new hall.  He has raised over £1000.  

The hand over date is now likely to be sometime in October but it is still a little fl uid. 

If you are interested in helping with the cafe or the bar which we hope to run please contact Sandy Collins on Sandy.01@me.com or 
call on 07949 607182.  



RESKILL, RETRAIN, GAIN A QUALIFICATION
Looking to progress in your current role or seek a new career? 

Norfolk Adult Learning offer a wide range of opportunities including:-

Skills for Work | ESOL | English and Maths 

Personal Finance | Early Years  | Apprenticeships   

Digital & IT | GCSE | Access to Higher Education   

Health & Social Care | Support with Wellbeing   

Accounting | Teaching Assistant | Construction
 
Build confidence in your abilities and realise your potential!

Many of these courses are FREE with options to learn online or in a 
local venue. 
Visit the website or scan the QR code to find out more

Find out more: 
www.norfolk.gov.uk/adultlearning 
0344 800 8020 (option 5)

@norfolkadultlearning

@norfolklearn

@norfolk_adult_learning

Open 10am to 4pm every Friday, Saturday, Sunday 
and Monday – paddock walks close at 3pm

Meet friendly rescued horses 
and donkeys. Visit us near 
Great Yarmouth and Aylsham.

redwings.org.uk/visit

Redwings
Horse 

Sanctuary

    Dog 
friendly!

Visit
our café & 
gift shop



Surlingham Timeshare 
Swimming Pool

NR14 7AL
Are you interested in having an indoor heated 

swimming pool exclusively for yourself, 
family and friends?
If so please contact

Tim Mack (01508) 538206
info@surlinghamtimesharepool.co.uk

or go to 
www.surlinghamtimesharepool.co.uk
3, 6 or 12 monthly bookings for weekly slots 

available, “also one offs”
Open seven days a week 6.30am-10.00pm

We are 6 miles SE of Norwich between 
Surlingham and Rockland St. Mary

COOPER
HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

Double Glazing Repairs
Replacement Sealed Units
Window Hinges, Handles

Door locks • Cat flaps
www cooper home services.co.uk
01508 480551  07982 711499

01508 51886301508 518863

Range Cookers; Oil, Electric, Gas & Woodfi red. 

Multifuel, Woodburning & Electric Stoves,  

Electric Fires, Fireplace Surrounds 

WAVENEY 
STOVES, FIREPLACES
& RANGE COOKERS

www.waveneystoves.co.uk

Opening Hours: Tues - Sat 9.30 - 4.30

123a Old Yarmouth Road, Ellingham, NR35 2PG

Bungay Road, Poringland, Norwich, NR14 7NB

Curry Night • Fish & Steak Night • From the Grill Night • Sunday Carvery

Meals on wheels, Takeaway Service, Parties

Speciality Nights

01508 218586

Meals on wheels, Takeaway Service, Parties
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WORSHIP, PRAYER AND COMMUNITY IN OUR VILLAGE CHURCHES
SEPTEMBER 2024

www.venta-group.org  |  Facebook/YouTube “Venta Group of Churches”  |  admin@venta-group.org  |  01508 492305

Sign up for email
 updates here

Communion at 10am 
on fi rst Thursdays Embers and Sparklers will return September - See you there!

Co� ee and Chat

5th September

19th September

5th September

19th September

Co� ee and Chat Caistor Cream Teas Sundays
September 1st & 8th 2024

2-5pm
With plants, garden produce 

& cake stall

Tuesday to Saturday mornings from 3rd September
9am Tue-Fri   Zoom—contact us to join  Prayer mee� ng
10am Sat       with Bible reading

Sunday mornings at 9.30am
1st Sept   Caistor St Edmund   Praise & Worship

Morning Worship at Stoke Holy Cross at 10.30am
1st Sept   Worship for all ages
8th, 22nd Sept  Morning Worship with communion and children’s group 
15th, 29th Sept  Morning Worship with children’s group

Sunday afternoons in September
1st & 8th Sept  Cream Teas at Caistor from 2-5pm
8th Sept   All Invited at the Church Hall from 3.30-5pm—Food, fun and faith for all ages
15th Sept  Service of remembrance/ hope a� er bereavement, 4pm at Caistor St Edmund
22nd Sept  All invited at the Church Hall from 3.30-5pm—Food, fun and faith for all ages
   Followed by � me to sing together—all welcome!

Midweek gatherings in September
4th Sept   Arminghall church open for refreshments from 2pm,
   fi nishing with prayer at about 3.30
5th Sept   10am at the Hall   Communion
   followed at 10.30am by   Coff ee and Chat
19th Sept  10.30am at the Hall   Coff ee and Chat

Caistor church building is open about 10-4 daily, and Arminghall 
most Saturdays - space to refl ect, and to pray



Local independent memorial specialist to 
Beccles & surrounding areas...

Colour

Brochure

Available

11 Hungate, Beccles, NR34 9TT
01502 219300

howshameast@gmail.com

www.howshammemorials.co.uk

No.1 for high quality and aff ordability

For all your DIY and gardening tasks

J’s Maintenance 
Services

FULLY 
INSURED

51najacques@gmail.com
07746 375349

Painting internally / externally

Gutter clearing and repairs

Fence repairs

Roof repairs

Door repairs

Garden tidy
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